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Superintendent’s Message
Dear Tri-Valley Families,    

Refl ecting back to the beginning of the 2022-2023 
school year, the last fi ve months have been really 
incredible.  This is such a special community- a 
community that rallies behind our schools.  We have so 
many volunteers that give their time and resources for 
our schools and our students. We are blessed to have  
wonderful faculty, staff ,  and administrators who give 
their all to prepare our most prized possession – the 
students – to be productive contributors to society.

In the coming weeks and months, we will diligently 
watch and prepare for inclement weather.  The Tri-
Valley School District works in conjunction with our 
local highway departments and with our bus company, 
Rolling V when making decisions to delay or close.  
We will always do our best to open school with the 
understanding that safety on the roads is our  number 
one priority.  As always, you have the fi nal decision on 
whether your children attend on those days.

On behalf of the Tri-Valley Central School and the 
Board of Education, I would like to wish you and your 
family a wonderful 2023!

With Bear Pride,

Erin P. Long, Superintendent of Schools
Tri-Valley Central School District
34 Moore Hill Road
Grahamsville, NY  12740
845-985-2296 ext. 5101
erinlong@trivalleycsd.org

Good afternoon!  The next upcom-
ing scheduled Tri-Valley CSD Board of 
Education Meeting will be on Thursday, 
January 19, 2023, Regular Meeting #11, 

7:00 p.m., Secondary School Library 
Lower Level.  Meeting will be advertised, 

conducted, streamed live on YouTube 
https://www.youtube.com.channel/UCk-

I224vKQ8nAWhR6NVao24w/live.

Dear Parents, Guardians and School Staff ,

New York State Education Law Section 409-H 
requires all public and non-public elementary 
and secondary schools to provide written 
notifi cation regarding the use of pesticides 
periodically throughout the school year.

To comply with the end of winter break 
notifi cation requirement, Tri-Valley Central 
School is providing the following information.  
No reportable pesticides have been used.

If you have any questions or concerns, please 
contact Jesse Bell of Buildings & Grounds, 
985-2296, ext. 5317. 

Yours truly,
Jesse Bell 
Maintenance Supervisor
of Buildings & Grounds



SECONDARY SCHOOL NEWS
Welcome 2023.  It is amazing to think that we are 
reaching the half-way point of this school year.  The 
second quarter (fi rst semester) ends on Friday, January 
27 with the third quarter (second semester) beginning 
Monday, January 30, 2023. Report cards should be 
available, for view on SCHOOLTOOL, by Wednesday, 
February 2. 

Midterm exams (for full year courses) and fi nal exams 
(for half-year courses) for all students in grades 
7-12 will be given in-class from Tuesday, January 
17 through Friday, January 27. Teachers will advise 
students directly to let them know when their exams are 
scheduled for. In lieu of an exam, some teachers have 
given students a project and due date for the project.  

Regents exams are scheduled for Tuesday, January 24 
through Friday, January 27.  Students will be informed 
by their teachers if they are scheduled for a Regents 
exam.  Typically, with the exception of our English 11 
Honors and Applied Geometry classes, students who 
take January Regents exams tend to be limited to: 1) 
transfer students from out-of-state schools who have 
already received course credit, 2) students who have 
failed to pass the exam in a previous testing period, 3) 
students who want to raise their grade on a prior Regents 
exam, and 4) seniors who are enrolled in a course for 
the fi rst time that ends in a Regents exam. 

Afterschool Homework/Academic Support Program 
for students in grades 7-9 continues to run on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays from 2:45 pm to 5:00 pm.  Students need 
a signed parent permission slip in order to participate.  
As space is available, students in grades 10-12 may 
also attend the program.  The goal of the program is to 
provide students with support and a place to complete 
their homework, as well as to support students who 
are failing or at risk of failing.  Busing is provided 
for all students.  Please contact your student’s school 
counselor if you would like more information or for your 
child to participate in the program.  As we continue to 
recover from COVID, we know that learning gaps have 
developed particularly in Math and Reading. Reading 
gaps can span and impact all of the students’ academic 
areas.  We also recognize that executive functioning 
skills have been impacted as it relates to organization, 

time management, and planning.  A great resource for 
helping to understand executive functioning and how 
you can best support your student is Smart but Scattered 
Teens, by R. Guare, P. Dawson and C. Guare. 

Course scheduling has begun for the 2023 – 2024 
school year.  At present, we are surveying students in 
grades 9-11 regarding their interest in taking particular 
electives for next year and we are updating our course 
catalog.  School counselors will begin meeting with 
students in mid-February to select courses for next 
year.  Students are required to take the equivalent 
of 6.5 credits per year at the high school level. New 
York State Education Department regulations require 
secondary age students to be in school 5.5 hours per 
day, exclusive of a 30 minute lunch period. As a high 
school we provide a variety of electives for students to 
choose from and are currently off ering up to 52 college 
credits through our college in the classroom program.  
All students should be challenged academically and 
avail themselves of the diverse courses off ered at the 
secondary school.  Parents/guardians should be actively 
involved with students in discussing and selecting 
classes for next year.  Please contact your child’s school 
counselor if, as a parent/guardian, you would like to 
participate in your student’s scheduling meeting.

This school year has gotten off  to a great start and we 
have high expectations for the second half of the school 
year.

David C. Pulley
Principal



“Way to Go 7th and 8th Grade Students!”

On Tuesday, November 22, a special ceremony was 
held at Tri-Valley Central School for 7th and 8th 
grade students. The assembly, put on by the 7th and 
8th grade teachers, recognized students for achieving 
Perfect Attendance, Honor Roll, High Honor Roll, and 
Principal’s Honor Roll for the fi rst quarter.

Special awards were also given to students who the 
7th and 8th grade teachers selected as going above 
and beyond expectations inside and outside of the 
classroom. In the 8th grade, Anna Furman and William 
Richardson won awards for Academic Excellence, 
Allyson Chevalier and Shayden LaForge won awards 
for Leadership, Juliana Adams and Juliana Scott won 
awards for Outstanding Work Ethic, Lily Mioglionico 
and Madelynn Stewart won awards for Most Improved, 
Lorenzo Haff ner and Brady Knight won awards for 
Outstanding Participation, and Emily Poley and Chris 
Prousalis won awards for Exemplary Collaboration.

In the 7th grade, Wyatt Chaboty, Grace  Nichols, and 
Willow Bivens won awards for Academic Excellence, 
Shelby Carroll, Logan Noren, and Marih Roman 
won awards for Leadership, Avery Carrier, Cheyanne 
Terwilliger, and Celia Woods won awards for 
Outstanding Work Ethic, Kevin Cotto, Isabel Rosado, 
and Noah Correa won awards for Most Improved, Gage 
Houghtaling, Brandon Hinkley, and Timothy Kufert 
won awards for Outstanding Participation, and Jules 
Sweetman, Anthony Maiori, and Emma Smith won 
awards for Exemplary Collaboration.

Congratulations to all of the students who were 
recognized. We are very, very proud of all of their 
accomplishments!

Picture 1: (left to right): back row- Emily Poley, Shayden 
LaForge, Brady Knight, Allyson Chevalier, Anna 
Furman; bottom row- Juliana Scott, Chris Prousalis, 
Lily Mioglionico, Madelynn Stewart, Juliana Adams, 
Lorenzo Haff ner, William Richardson

Picture 2: (left to right): back row- Kevin Cotto, Anthony 
Maiori, Emma Smith, Grace Nichols, Jules Sweetman, 
Avery Carrier, Logan Noren, Timothy Kufert, Marih 
Roman, Shelby Carroll, Cheyanne Terwilliger; bottom 
row- Brandon Hinkley, Wyatt Chaboty, Noah Correa, 
Gage Houghtaling, Willow Bivens


























